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Our Community Newsletter

Tax bills are on their way to the printer’s and 
should be arriving in your mailbox towards the end 
of next week.  Tax bills will also be posted on our 
website next week at belmontnh.gov on the Tax 
Collector’s web page.  Tax bills will be due           
December 18th, 2023.

Town Hall will be closed Friday, November 10th in observance of Veterans Day  and 

Thursday & Friday, November 23rd and 24th for Thanksgiving 

2024 Budget Season

The Board of Selectmen have 
completed their budget re-
views and the Budget Com-
miƩee will start deliberaƟons 
November 14, 2023 at 6:30 pm.

2023  Tax Rate
The Town of Belmont’s 2023 tax rate was set in coordina-
Ɵon with the Department of Revenue AdministraƟon. This 
year’s total tax rate has been set at $ 17.47 which breaks 
down as follows:

Overall, the rate decreased by $1.64 this year. 

As always if you have any quesƟons, please do not hesi-
tate to contact my office at 267-8300 ext. 124 or email
administraƟon@belmontnh.gov 

Town $5.86

Local School $9.47

State School $1.25

County $0.89

2023 Tax Rate $17.47
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Town Administrator’s News (con’td.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

On the 1st Wednesday of each month, Casella Waste 
will collect your bulky items curbside. Please note 
this is for Town of Belmont ResidenƟal Customers ON-
LY; service is not available to commercial property 
owners. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single 
item too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE 
ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in ad-
vance by calling 
Town Hall at 267-
8300, Extension 118 
or 124 only.  You will 
be asked to list the 
items you want 
picked up, you will 
be advised what the 
cost is, and you will need to drop off cash or a check 
made payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the 
collecƟon day. Please visit the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the pro-
gram and a price list.

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not eve-
rything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124.

WEBSITE  SHORTCUT  BUTTONS
The home page of our website at                    
belmontnh.gov includes buƩons for easy ac-
cess to Sign up for NoƟficaƟons via email, Auto 
RegistraƟons, Assessing Maps, ApplicaƟons & 
Forms, MeeƟng Agendas & Minutes as well as 
ways to View MeeƟngs (live or recorded).
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Town NoƟces

Please note the elevator

at the Belmont Mill is

OUT OF SERVICE
while we complete

an elevator upgrade and renovation.

All meetings will be held on the first floor

until further notice.

Please use the
rear entrance to
access meetings

through the
interior door

across from the
elevator.
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Community MeeƟng
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Town Clerk’s Corner

Can’t believe it’s already November!  We are so excited to have
Jennifer Cashman return as our new Town Clerk /Tax Collec-
tor.  Jennifer previously served as the Deputy Town Clerk for
9 years for the Town of Belmont so her knowledge and experi-
ence are welcomed with open arms!  We also welcome two new
members to the Town Clerk /Tax Collector’s office, Samantha
LeClair and Devon Tibbets.  They are joining us shortly so
please stop by and say hello if you have the opportunity!

Elections are around the corner and approaching quickly.  We are
preparing for either a December or January Presidential Primary
Election once the date is officially set by the State, then we will have
more information regarding absentee ballots.  Please keep in mind,
absentee ballot requests can be submitted in
writing or by email but MUST be signed by the
requestor.  If you are new to the Town of
Belmont, please stop by the office to register to
vote.  We require a copy of your license, proof
of  residency (utility bill, mail, etc…) and a
form be filled out.  If you are currently
registered to vote in Belmont, you cannot
make any changes to your party affiliation
until after the Presidential Primary Election.
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Town Clerk’s Corner

Thinking of tying the knot?  Come on down and fill out a request for a        
marriage license!  We ask that you please come in prior to 3 pm as this       
process can take a bit of time but only because we ensure every step is cor-
rect.  

 A marriage license costs $50.00
 Good for 90 days
 If you’ve been married before, documentation is required (divorce de-

crees or death certificates)
 Can be done at any Town Hall office regardless of where you reside 

(marriage is to take place in NH)

When asked what we are thankful for, our first answer is our RESIDENTS!  We
are thankful for your patience, your understanding and your time.  We hope you
and your families have a wonderful Thanksgiving!

Thank you,

Jenn C  &  Jenn T
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

FINAL  PAVING  UPDATE

Belmont’s Public Works Department was 
giŌed one last stretch of nice weather to 
finish off the month of October.  Contrac-
tors’ schedules opened up and we were 
able to complete a full shim and overlay 
on Arlene Drive.  Arlene Drive was the last 
on the Department’s list of desired roads 
to receive pavement treatment in 2023.  

FALL CLEANUP
November brings the same cleanup chores to Public Works crews throughout New England 
as property owners in the region.  Leaves, pine needles, and other yard debris create a thick 
blanket on the ground that if leŌ unaƩended has the potenƟal to cause headaches for 
maintenance personnel. It can suffocate vegetaƟon and inhibit growth of lush green lawns 
everyone strives to maintain during the summer months.  The biggest obstacle Public Works 
Crews are up against during this Ɵme is keeping drainage systems clean.  The leaves, pine 
needles, and other yard debris seem to make its way into ditches and drainage swales cre-
aƟng dams and plugging catch basins.  If leŌ in place, systems run the risk of failure causing 
washouts that come with large repair costs and hazardous situaƟons for the traveling public 
to navigate through.  For this reason, your Public Works Department has an industrial leaf vac 
and proacƟvely spends Ɵme removing leaves from areas of concern as the schedule allows.  
We ask that property owners do their part and remove yard debris while performing clean-
ups.  Please do not relocate yard waste to any area that could impede drainage.  The Public 
Works Department does not have a set schedule and cleans ditches and swales based on ex-
perience and observaƟon.  The goal is to remove as much debris as possible before drainage 
is covered with snow, so you will see your crews out as soon as the majority of the leaves 
have dropped.  This is a slow-moving operaƟon so be on the lookout for advanced warning 
signs and flaggers in the road.  When you see this operaƟon in moƟon, proceed with cauƟon 
and give the crew the room it needs to do the job safely.    
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Sewer Pump Station Maintenance
The key to keeping any system running smoothly is                  
preventaƟve maintenance, and lots of it.  The Town of            
Belmont’s Sewer system is no excepƟon.  Earlier this summer, 
the Department performed an annual sewer line cleaning and 
CCTV inspecƟon.  The cleaning keeps the system flowing 
smoothly and the camera inspecƟon locates deficiencies that 
need to be corrected.  More recently, 4 of the town’s 8 pump 
staƟons received wet well cleanings.  Grease and other           
undesirable items such as flushable wipes create a thick crust 
and float on top of the liquid that should be removed so it 
doesn’t get sucked into the pumps.  Dirt that inevitably makes 
it into the system sinks to the boƩom forming something       
referred to as “grit”, which is also removed as needed to keep 

the sucƟon areas free of debris allowing for uninterrupted flow.  The photo to the leŌ shows 
members of your Public Works Team seƫng up for a confined space entry into a wet well for 
one of the Town’s above ground pump systems.  The manhole entry leads down a 15 foot   
ladder ending at a plaƞorm above the wet well’s pit, where the maintenance procedure is   
executed. 

The picture to the right shows 2 submersible 
pumps at the boƩom of a pit.  When in     
normal operaƟon, the pumps are not          
exposed.  The pit is drawn down to the      
lowest safe operaƟng level and then the     
remaining grease, rags, and grit are            
vacuumed out from above leaving a clean 
concrete base.  These type of pumping      
staƟons make up 5 of Belmont’s 8 in its     
system. 
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Belmont Police Department

 Santa’s Little Helpers

The Belmont Police Department is delighted to offer our assistance to Belmont        
residents this Christmas for families that demonstrate a financial need for Christmas 
gifts. Santa’s Little Helpers eligibility requirements are as follows:

 Must be a current Belmont resident and have documentation proving your           
residency status (utility bill, lease / rental agreement, motor vehicle registration 
etc.).

 Must have photo identification. 

 Must not have obtained assistance from the Santa’s Little Helpers program for 
more than three (3) years. 

 Children must be under 16 years of age. 

 Families cannot be receiving assistance from any other charitable organization 
providing Christmas gifts.   

If your family meets the above listed criteria, we encourage you to fill out an               
application starting November 6, 2023. The Belmont Police Department and Santa’s 
Little Helpers believe every child deserves to have a Merry Christmas and we are         
happy to help. Please see the important dates that are shown below:

Application deadline is 12-08-2023

Gift pick up will be held on 12-15-2023 between 10:00am - 12:00pm and 4:00pm – 
6:00pm at the Belmont Police Department.  Detailed pick-up information will be 
provided at a later time. 

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.
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Parks & RecreaƟon — Deck the Village
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Parks & RecreaƟon—Old Home Day
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Parks & RecreaƟon — Deck the Village
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Parks & RecreaƟon—Gunstock Ski Program
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Parks & RecreaƟon — Belmont Skates
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Village Spur Rail Trail NOTICE

Please take noƟce that the Village Rail Spur Trail is not maintained over the   
winter.  All Town trails may be enjoyed at your own risk.
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Land Use
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Land Use   contd.
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Building/Code Enforcement
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Heritage Commission

      The Belmont Heritage Commission and the Belmont Board of Selectmen 
proudly announce its 2023 Community Heritage Award winners.

         Since 2011, individuals, businesses and organizations have been recog-
nized by the Belmont Heritage Commission and the Board of Selectmen for 
contributing to the heritage of the town. At its October 18th Selectmen’s Meet-
ing two recipients were presented with Community Heritage Awards. 

Row 1: Board of Selectmen: Jon Pike, Ruth Mooney, Sonny Patten and Sharon Ciampi.  Row 2: Recipients: 
Ray Brake Sr. James Marden Sr., Barbara Binette, Heritage Member: Claire Bickford, Recipient: Sara Kaye Mirski, 
Heritage members: Priscilla Annis and Jack Donovan.               

PRESERVATION OF TRADITIONS 
awarded to: Sara Kaye Mirski and Peter Spencer

                               
           Earlier this year the Dudley-Gilman Homestead was honored by the  
United States Secretary of the Interior by being listed to the National Register 
of NH Historic Places. It was an easy choice to award one of Belmont’s 2023 
Community Heritage awards to the homestead farm owners, Sara Kaye Mirski 
and Peter Spencer.  The Preservation of Traditions Award humbly goes to Sara 
and Peter for all of their hard work to preserve such an outstanding example of 
a late eighteenth to early nineteenth century homestead farm.  Not only does 
the architect tell about the time period such as its large cooking hearth, the 
Borning Room and its Carriage Shed, there is also a unique history behind the
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Heritage Commission

builder of the farmhouse, Corporal Dudley-Gilman.  He served in the            
Revolutionary War where his regiment served at the Battle of Bennington with 
General John Stark. The Town of Belmont thank the Dudley-Gilman          
Homestead owners who bring a special recognition to the town to remember 
its past and in preserving the Homestead towards its future.   What a              
remarkable feat being honored by the National Register of Historic Places.   
Congratulations and thank you Sara and Peter for contributing to the Belmont 
Community and enhancing its history and heritage!     

       PRESERVATION OF TOWN HISTORY AND HERITAGE
                         awarded posthumously to: Diane Marden 

        The Preservation of Town History and Heritage Award carries an     
emotional piece as it honors someone who passed away only five months 
ago. Diane Marden always had her hand in letting others know about the 
history of Belmont. She had a love for the history of the town and even 
published a book with the Historical Society about Belmont Postcards. This 
book featured very old Postcards from Belmont. Each postcard page gave 
a unique perspective of the town’s beginning and highlighted both comical 
and historical aspects of Belmont’s past.  Diane knew details concerning

  Sara Kaye Mirski 

Dudley - Gilman Homestead 
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Heritage Commission

many Belmont artifacts and always wanted to share her thoughts about them 
with others. Diane was a member of the Historical Society, the Cemetery    
Trustees, and an original member of the Heritage Commission. That in itself 
shows her dedication to the history of the town. Her biggest challenge, as it 
was with many others, was the dedication to Saving the Gale School building. 
It was a daunting task, but she was able to see it moved and brought to its new 
resting place. As we award Diane Marden posthumously for this Preservation 
of Town History and Heritage award, we honor all that she gave to the 
town.  She can rest knowing how much she gave to enhance Belmont’s       
History. It is with great honor to give this award to Barbara Binette, Ray Brake 
Sr. and Diane’s Dad, James Marden Sr., who accepted the award on Diane’s   
behalf. 

Belmont Heritage Commission

Vicki Donovan (Chair), Claire Bickford (Vice-Chair), Ben Rolfe 
(Secretary), Priscilla Annis, Jack Donovan, Jill Rolfe, Sharon Ciampi 
(Selectman) and Adam Riberio (Student Representative).

Accepting Diane Marden’s award 
on her behalf, Barbara Binette.

Belmont Postcard book published by Diane 
Marden with the Belmont Historical Society.
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Library News

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org
Monday & Friday 10-5; Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 10-6; Saturday 9-1
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Belmont Got Lunch
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Cemetery Trustees

SAVE THE DATE!

SIGN UP TO VOLUNTEER!

SPONSOR A WREATH!
Please reach out to haimards2016@gmail.com 

with any quesƟons.
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General Assistance
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Sargent Fund ApplicaƟon
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Garbage & Recycling Calendar Update

Please note there will be NO CHANGE to 
curbside collection for 

the Veterans Day or Thanksgiving.

All pickups remain on your regular service day.
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American Red Cross Blood Drive
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General Assistance
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Zero Sort Recycling Tips
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NH Saves & EnergyStar IncenƟves
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Franklin VNA & Hospice Fundraiser
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Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon

Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon 
Ornaments Now Available

LACONIA -’Tis the season to support the Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon, and local 
businesses are now selling decoraƟve ornaments for in-store display or to take home. The    
ornaments cost $1, $5 or $10 and help raise money for the aucƟon, which will be held this 
year from Tuesday, Dec. 5 through Friday, Dec. 8, from 9 a.m. to 7 p.m., at the Belknap Mar-
ketplace in Belmont.

The ornaments are four-inch-round cardstock ornaments that customers can write their 
names on for display at a business or to take home. All proceeds benefit the aucƟon.

Ornaments are available at many community partner locaƟons:

Alton: Foster's Tavern, 403 Main St.

Bristol: Cielito's Mexican Restaurant, 50 South Main St.

Danbury: Danbury Country Store, 705 US-4

Gilford: Bank of NH, One Country Club Road; Bank of NH, 1441 Lakeshore Road Route 11;    
Gilford Country Store & Nahamsha GiŌs, 1934 Lake Shore Road; Gilford Hills Tennis & Fitness 
Club, 314 Old Lakeshore; Gunstock Mountain Resort, 719 Cherry Valley Road; H. Salon, 28 
Weirs Road; Patrick’s Pub & Eatery, 18 Weirs Road; The Wine’ing Butcher, 28 Weirs Road;  
Winnipesaukee Bay Gulls 2, 18 Weirs Rd, Fireside Inn & Suites, 17 Harris Shore Road.

Laconia: Bank of NH, 62 Pleasant St.; Body Covers, 94 Primrose Drive North; Café Déjà Vu, 311 
Court St; Case n Keg Laconia, 855 Union Ave #2554; Crazy Gringo, 306 Lakeside Ave.; Defiant 
Records & CraŌ Beer, 609 Main St. units; High Octane, 1072 Watson Road; Laconia Village  
Bakery, 660 Main St.; LACS Snack Shack, Memorial Park, Tower Hill, 264 Lakeside Ave; Water 
Street Cafe, 141 Water St.
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Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon

Meredith: Bank of NH, 312 Daniel     
Webster Highway; Great Northern      
Trading Company, 312 Daniel Webster 
Highway at Mill Falls; Fitness Edge, 169 
Daniel Webster Highway; Forest view 
Manor, 153 Parade Road; Giuseppe’s   
Pizzeria & Ristorante, 312 Daniel Webster 
Highway, Mill Falls; Harley-Davidson    
Laconia, 239 Daniel Webster Highway; 
Hermit Woods Winery & Eatery, 72 Main 
St.; Middleton Building Supply, 157 Main 
St.; The Wine’ing Butcher. 81 NH Route 
25; White Birch GiŌs, 63 Main St.

Moultonborough: Bank of NH, 960 Whiƫer Hwy Route 25, Winnipesaukee Bay Gulls 118 Whiƫer Highway.

Plymouth: Bank of NH, 6 Riverside Drive.

Gilford Country Store and Nahamsha GiŌs will have a raffle at both locaƟons; for every $1 donated by        
purchasing an ornament, the customer will receive a raffle Ɵcket to win a $100 giŌ basket (at each store).

Winnipesaukee Bay Gulls in Gilford & Moultonborough offer three one-day-old bagels with the purchase of a 
$5 ornament and six one-day-old bagels with the purchase of a $10 ornament.

Country Cook’n At the Lakeside and Great Northern Trading Company: For every $1 of donaƟon, the           
customer will receive a raffle Ɵcket to win one of five $25 giŌ cerƟficates.

Businesses interested in offering ornaments at their locaƟon should call 603-527-0999 or email 
jenn@childrensaucƟon.org.

About the Greater Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon:

Numerous fundraising events in the Lakes Region throughout the year support the Greater Lakes Region   
Children’s AucƟon, including our four-day signature event every December. In the past four decades we have 
distributed more than $8 million to over 80 nonprofits that serve low-income families and children in the 
Lakes Region, all through volunteer efforts, community donaƟons and corporate sponsorship. The AucƟon 
falls under the umbrella of the Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit       
organizaƟon that helps local community organizaƟons that serve children and families in need. For more    
informaƟon about the AucƟon, the nonprofits it supports and how you can help, visit ChildrensAucƟon.org.

Greater Lakes Region Charitable Fund for Children, Inc is a 501(c)3 nonprofit organizaƟon

383 South Main Street, Laconia NH 03246   Federal Tax ID # 47-3815882
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont? 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”.


